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REGULAR COUNCIL 

TO: Mayor & Council DATE: May 23, 2008 

FROM: General Manager, Parks, Recreation and 

Culture; Deputy City Clerk 

FILE: 0360 - 20/BGRC 

SUBJECT: Public Special Occasion License Day Request – Darts Hill Gardens  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

Parks, Recreation and Culture Department recommend that Council: 

 

1. Receive this report as information; and 

 

2. Approve a Public Special Occasion License Day for June 24 2008 at Darts Hill Garden 

Park.  

 

BACKGROUND 
 

Under Provincial Regulations for Special Occasion Licenses for Public Functions, City Council 

is authorized to grant Public Special Occasion License Day for community or public 

celebrations.  

 

The Darts Hill Conservancy Trust Society (the Society) is a partner with the City in the operation 

of Darts Hill Gardens.  The Society manages all tours of the garden, operates the garden on 

public open days, and raises funds for special garden projects such as plant labelling and plant 

propagation. 

 

The Society has conceived a program called “An Evening of the Arts at Darts”, which is 

intended to showcase the garden and raise awareness amongst residents who might not otherwise 

have attended before.  It is intended that there be musicians in the garden, along with painters, 

sculptors, etc.  The Gardens will be open to the public for the evening without admission fees, 

and guides will be present to carry out tours. 

 

In order to partially offset the cost of the entertainment, the Society proposes to allow patrons of 

legal drinking age to purchase wine, where it will be enjoyed al fresco in a secure area near the 

musical entertainment.  (See Letter to Council, Appendix 1.) 
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DISCUSSION 
 

The Society is working closely with the Parks, Recreation and Culture Department in the 

planning of the event, which staff feel will provide a very enjoyable evening for those who 

attend.  Staff will support the event by ensuring that the washrooms are available, that tents are 

set up for the artists and musicians, assisting with parking control, and assisting with set-up and 

demobilization. 

 

Regarding the proposed sale of wine, the Society is aware that they will need to meet all the 

requirements and stipulations of the RCMP, the provincial liquor licensing authority, and the 

City.  City staff will also be on hand during the evening to ensure that the event is carried out in 

accordance with conditions set out by the City’s FEST Committee. 

 

It is anticipated that between 100 and 250 people will attend the event, which will be advertised 

in the local papers. 

 

CONCLUSION 
 

The Darts Hill Conservancy Trust Society is sponsoring a free evening event in Darts Hill 

Garden, intended to raise awareness of the gardens amongst Surrey residents.  The Society 

proposes to sell wine at the event, in order to improve the ambience of the evening, and to recoup 

some of the costs associated with hosting the event.     

 

Staff recommend that Council grant a Public Special Occasion License Day for the evening 

event.  Staff will continue to work closely with the Society to ensure a safe and enjoyable event 

for the community. 

 

 

 

 

 

Jane Sowik   Laurie Cavan 

Deputy City Clerk  General Manager,  

    Parks, Recreation and Culture 

 

 

 

Cc -RCMP 

 
j:\park-rec\wpcentre\corprpts\2008\darts hill evening of the arts.doc 

DCV 7/15/10 4:09 PM 



 

- 3 - 

 

 

 

Appendix 1. 

Letter of Request 

 
 


